

Burlington Cycling Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

Date: April 24, 2018

Time: 7:00 pm

Location: Room 307, Level 3, City Hall

426 Brant Street, Burlington, Ontario

1. Members Present:

James Schofield (Chair), Don Thorpe, Brad Slade, Jackie Lodder, Glen Cockfield, Jeff Brooks, Brett Moore, David Darnell

2. Others Present:

Dan Ozimkovic (Transportation Technologist), Suzanne Gillies (Clerk)

3. Member Regrets:

Chris Ariens, John Greven, Teresa Baerg, Claudia Segatore, Kinsey Schurm, Councillor Jack Dennison

4. Declarations of Interest:

None.

5. Approval of Minutes:

5.1 Approve the minutes from meeting held March 27, 2018

On motion, the minutes from the meeting held March 27, 2018 were approved as presented.

6. Delegation(s):

None.

7. Regular Items:

- 7.1 Sub-committee updates:
 - a. Communications & Events

Jackie provided the following update:

 Seniors' Ride took place, 2 people participated out of 12 that signed up. Next Seniors' Ride is scheduled for June 14, currently there are 12 people signed up. The participants have been encouraged to organize regular rides on their own.

b. Infrastructure

No update.

7.2 Transportation Update

Dan provided the following update:

- Presented at the Ontario Bike Summit regarding the New Street Pilot Project
- CanBike Training (in class portion) took place at City Hall, the riding portion takes place this Saturday. The goal with CanBike training is to have instructors in Burlington so training can be offered in schools and through registered Parks and Recreation programs.
- Promotion for Bike to School Week has begun. The City will be providing schools that sign up with either bike rack/scooter rack or funding that will go towards active transportation initiatives.
- Bike to Work Day is May 28. There will be an event in Civic Square at City Hall with local clubs and recourses represented.
- Working with Metrolinx to promote the Bike to the Go campaign. The campaign is currently focusing on the Burlington and Appleby Go stations. Ultimate goal is to get more people to cycle to the Go Stations.
- Currently reviewing the Bike Share Program that is in Hamilton and the feasibility to bring a similar or the same program to Burlington.
- The Cycling Master Plan will be going to Council after the election, not in June as previously planned.
- Bike rack giveaway program is still happening. Cycling Committee members are encouraged to promote the program to local businesses that currently don't have bike racks.
- Kate will be attending the June Cycling Committee Meeting.

8. Other Business:

8.1 EVERESTING Event July 7, 2018 - Kerns Road

ACTION: Dan will reach out to the organizer on behalf of the Cycling Committee to inquire on how they can become involved. The committee

is interested in volunteering to help as well as having a table with information/give-a-ways available.

8.2 Chair Update

James provided the following updates from the Ontario Bike Summit:

- Book 18 is being updated to reflect modern cycling infrastructure options. WSP is leading the group responsible for the updates.
- Kitchener was announced as the third municipality to reach Gold Level status through the Bicycle Friendly Community initiative. Achieving Gold Level status will continue to be a goal for Burlington.
- · Cycle ON 2.0 was released.

ACTION: Dan to connect with Kate to provide definitions for the terms used on the maps.

8.3 Cycling Master Plan map review

The Cycling Master Plan consultant provided maps for the committee to review. The consultants are looking for consolidated feedback from the committee. The Infrastructure Sub-committee will meet to discuss the maps in more detail.

9. Adjournment: 8:06 p.m.